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Board of Directors Meeting

September 23, 2015
President James Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. with all board members present with the exception of Garry Murphy.   
SECRETARY
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the minutes of the meeting August 26, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
John Johnson filling in for Secretary Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you for the donation from the Merrimack Valley Food Bank.
John presented the following application for Social membership: John Dowd 

Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Jim Cassin, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by John Griffin to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting that expenses were down in comparison to last year and that revenues were strong particularly with respect to cart rental and the bar. Brian also pointed out that Sean Tully saved substantial money on a monthly basis by renegotiating the contract with the dumpster supplier.  
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account $10,162; Payroll Account $4,967; Money Market Account $220,142; Stabilization Account $5,126. Total Cash $240,397.

Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Jim Cassin, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin submitted the following report:

EVENTS

OCTOBER

3rd ... Fitch's Brew

17th. Octoberfest

24th. Wine & Nine  (2pm scramble , $25.)

NOVEMBER

1st ... Ball Drop-  3pm

6th ... Trivia

7th ... Trip to Foxwoods- 10am - 9pm

11th… Veteran's Day Tournament

15th … Tailgate party

DECEMBER

3rd ... Annual meeting

4th ... Trivia

13th… Kid's Christmas Party

Kitchen is planning fish fries and breakfast buffets during the winter (dates to follow)

Jim also discussed the kitchen and Lee Ann’s role when an event like the recent Pro’s Patio Party. A discussion also took place regarding fall hours for the kitchen to be open.
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin to accept the report of the House Committee. 
Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. Jack used a new aeration system which should promote a deeper rout system for the greens. It appears to have worked well and the greens should be less affected than the older system with the plugs. John stated that we had to start buying city water as we have had little or no rain. A discussion took place regarding Jack’s idea of extending the cart path on #5 the entire length of the hole. 

2. Reminder to repair all ball marks and obey cart signs.



Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by Jason Howarth, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh submitted the following report:
1. Gary stated that the season is winding down but we have had several successful tournaments and a full schedule this past year. He stated that the tournament committee is considering some different ideas on how to have better control over handicaps and more oversight for the 2016 season. 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Jim Cassin, to accept the report of the Tournament Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Website Committee. He stated that Tom Lamond is starting to help out with updating the calendar. He also stated that the email blasts are starting to get a lot of hits and repeat hits with the approach of the trivia nights.    
Motion by Jason Howarth, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
Sean Tully was brought in to the meeting to discuss the management of the Golf Club. He stated that the shower room is close to being finished and just needed to be resealed and a few punch list items. Sean stated that the awning outside of the pro shop would be reinforced before winter.  The broken concrete on the front ramp would soon be repaired. Sean stated that he is still searching for a part time employee to help assist him in the daily activities. 

A discussion took place to build or buy a shed to secure the empty cans behind the building. 

The following members were selected for the 2015 nominating committee.


Gerry Foley, Dick Latour, Bob Healy Jr., Tom Livingston, Chris Finneral, Eric Hoose, Jeff Hardy.

The following are alternates in order;


Tim Green, Jimmy Gilet, John Hickey, Victor Kiloski, Charlie Heslin, Brendan Flynn

Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Gary Walsh, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 9:53p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, October 21st at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








John F. Johnson for Garry Murphy
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